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Friday 4 March 2022 
 
Welcome back, everyone. We hope you enjoyed 
a great half-term and had a good rest. 
 
 
Friends of Swanwick Quiz 
A big thank you to all those people who attended 
the virtual quiz. It was a really enjoyable evening 
with something for everyone.  
 
Well done to the organisers and in particular, to 
Matt Nelson who was our Quiz Master 
extraordinaire! 
 
 
Phonics Event 
Thank you to Mr Morris and Mrs Holdsworth for 
leading a really informative online event for the 
parents of Reception and Y1 children this week. 
We hope you found it useful.  
 
Copies of the presentations have been added to 
the school website here so that you can make 
reference to them – and so that parents who 
were unable to attend can access the 
information. They have also been shared on 
Tapestry. 
 
Thank you for everyone who attended and to 
other staff who supported the session. 
 
 
Parents’ Meetings 
Parents’ Meetings will be held on Wednesday 30 
March and Wednesday 6 April. We will send 
more information out about this next week, 
including how to book your slot.  
 
 
Knowledge Organisers 
You will find out more about what your child is 
learning this half-term here 
 
 
 
 

 
Safeguarding Update 
Unfortunately, we have had instances this week 
where parents have gone directly to a classroom 
and entered without signing in. This is a breach 
of our safeguarding protocols to keep everyone 
safe. 
 
We are always happy to speak to you to try to 
answer your questions or discuss potential 
problems. If we don’t know about something, we 
can’t do anything to help. We will always try our 
very best to resolve matters as soon as we can.   
 
You can speak to someone on the gate at the 
beginning or the end of the day, give us a call, or 
send an e-mail to 
info@swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk We can pass a 
message on for your child’s teacher to give you a 
call or to arrange a meeting. You can also chat to 
your child’s class teacher at the end of the day if 
they are available.  
 
However, it is really important that all visitors on 
site go to the office in the first instance, sign in 
and wear a visitors’ lanyard. This happens in all 
schools in order to safeguard the children, staff 
and all visitors.  
 
Thank you for your support in helping to keep 
everyone safe.  
 
 
Eye Tests for Reception and Y1 
Please find further information regarding this 
here 
 
 
Covid 19 Update 
Please continue to e-mail any Covid related 
information to 
covid@swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk so that we 
can log cases and report/act accordingly. It is 
important that we know about all positive cases 
so that we can take extra precautions if we  
notice an outbreak in a particular class or year 
group.  
 

 

https://www.swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk/serve_file/5324410
https://www.swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk/page/spring-2-knowledge-organisers/120055
mailto:info@swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk
https://www.swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk/serve_file/5314922
mailto:covid@swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk
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It’s a boy! 
Congratulations to Miss Fox 
and her partner John on the 
birth of baby Marley on 
Saturday 26 February. We 
hope you are enjoying your 
new family and can’t wait for 
a cuddle! 
 
 
Online Safety 
This week’s information is regarding ‘WhatsApp’ 
which has a 16+ age limit.  

Mr Cartwright 
 

 
Amber Valley Transition Team 
We have been asked to share this information 
with you which you may find of help: 
 
AV Leaflet 

 

 
Getting back to ‘normal’ 
We are working hard in school to find some 
semblance of ‘normality’ now that Covid cases 
are dropping and the rules have been changed.  
 
Staff have met this week and asked for some 
reminders to be given to help us have further 
consistency in school: 
 

 Snacks should be healthy – fruit or 
vegetables.  

 Children’s mobile phones should be left 
at home. 

 Toys should be left at home (unless it is a 
transitional mouse or a previously agreed 
transitional object) 

 PE kit should be appropriate, smart and in 
line with our PE Uniform (more 
information on this later) 

 
Thank you for your support   
 
 
PE Uniform – to be worn all day on PE days 
Shorts or jogging bottoms (plain grey or black) 
T-shirt (plain white - not crop tops or vest tops) 
Hoodie or fleece (Plain black, grey or burgundy)  
Trainers 
 
 
Red Nose Day 
Red Nose Day is creeping up on us once again 
and will be held on Friday 18 March. 
On this day, your child can either dress down 
(non-uniform) or come dressed as a Super Hero. 
We ask for a £1.00 donation to paid via 
ParentPay to go towards this very worthy cause. 
 
We hope to compete in a Red Nose Quiz within 
our classes, in our House Teams. Throughout the 
day, each class will have the opportunity to take 
part in a variety of fun and silly activities!  
 
Click here to make your donation.  
 
 
 

https://www.swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk/page/letters/80159
https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=6050
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Competition Time! 
We are delighted to announce a colouring 
competition in conjunction with John Palins, our 
local fruit and veg supplier. The task is to create a 
design for their delivery vans! 
 
Design – theme of ‘healthy eating’ 
Medium - felt tip pens, ink or paint 
Templates – click here.  
Deadline - Monday 14 March 
Winners - will be announced on Wednesday 
23 March by Palins. 
Miss Holmes 
 
 
World Book Day 
Yesterday, we celebrated 25 years of World Book 
Day. We loved seeing everyone dressed up as a 
book character and looking at your favourite 
books! Below are photos of Elm Class in their 
finery, and Cedar Class playing a game of 
Quidditch! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.swanwick.derbyshire.sch.uk/serve_file/5156004

